
Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
May 2012 

 

_______________________________ 
 

Next Meeting 
May 3, 2012, 7:00 p.m. 

 

St. Francis of Assisi Episcopal 
Church, Fellowship Hall,  

3413 Old Bainbridge Road, 
 North of I-10 

 

The Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society 
meets at 7:00 p. m. on the first Thursday 
of every month. 
 

Our primary meeting location is the St. 
Francis of Assisi Episcopal Church, 
Fellowship Hall, 3413 Old Bainbridge 
Road, North of I-10 in Tallahassee in 
Tallahassee. Talk-in on the K4TLH 
repeater 147.030 (+.600, tone 94.8), or 
146.520 simplex. 
_____________________________________ 
 

TARS Officers 
 

President: Stan Zawrotny – K4SBZ 
Vice President: Mike Maynard – K4ICY 
Secretary: John Sample – K4ZNC 
Treasurer: Larry Pushor – KI4MAJ 
 

TARS Committees: 
Repeater Trustee #1: Randy Pierce AG4UU 
Repeater Trustee #2: Vacant 
Newsletter Editor: Elizabeth Zawrotny K4EAZ 
Equipment Manager: Steve Welsh AD4E 
Education: Phil Ashler N4IPH 
Testing Coordinator: Alan Terrell N4KGT 
Webmaster: Melissa Raulston  
Public Information Officer: Vacant 
 
 
 
 

____________________________________ 
 

Upcoming Events 
 
April  
 
Apr 28 (Sat) – Radio Reunion 
 
May  
 
May 3 (Thu) – TARS Meeting 
May 19-20 (Fri-Sun) – Dayton Hamfest 
May 28 (Mon) – Memorial Day 
 

June  
 

Jun 2 (Sat) – Technician License Training 
Jun 5 (Tue) – License Testing 
Jun 7 (Thu) – TARS Meeting 
Jun 23-24 (Sat/Sun) – Field Day 
____________________________________ 
 

President’s Message 
 

 
Recently, those of us who are members 
of the ARRL (American Radio Relay 
League), received ballots for the election 
of a Section Manager for the North 
Florida Section. While TARS is an ARRL-
affiliated club, the emphasis is on 
“affiliated” and the ARRL does not have 
any authority over the operation of our 
club. In order to maintain our affiliation, it 
is only necessary for us to have 50% of 
our membership as members of the 
ARRL. 
 
But the important thing today is the ballot. 
It is time for you to vote. TARS does not 
endorse one candidate over the other. 
But, if you are a member of the ARRL, it 



is important for you to exercise your right 
to vote. The man elected will manage the 
N Fla Section for the next two years. Mail 
in your ballot today, if you have not 
already done so. 
 
73, 
 
Stan, K4SBZ 

 
____________________________________ 

Club News 
____________________________________ 

 

 

Technician License Class –  
June 2nd  

�
de Phil N4IPH 

 
Do you have a friend or relative that is 
interested in Amateur Radio?  TARS will 
be sponsor a Technician License Class 
on Saturday, June 2nd 2012 from 9:00 
AM-4:00 PM at St. Francis of Assisi 
Episcopal Church-Fellowship Hall, 3413 
Old Bainbridge Road (North of I-10) in 
Tallahassee.   
 
We suggest that “potential hams” 
purchase/borrow the ARRL License 
Manual (Technician) and read through it 
before coming to class.  They also need 
to download a copy of the current 
Technician Question Pool from the ARRL 
or NCVEC websites. 
 
The class will cover the basic information 
needed to prepare for the Technician 
License exam.  We will have a quick 
review after the class using the ARRL 

study program. Students may then take 
the Technician License exam.  
 
The following Tuesday (June 5th) is the 
“regular VE” testing Session so there is a 
second chance to take the exam or to try 
and “upgrade” to the General & Extra 
Class ticket.  If you have any questions, 
give me a call or send me an e-mail at 
N4IPH@arrl.net .  The ARRL has the 
class information on-line under the 
Licensing, Education & Training and Stan 
has it listed on the TARS Website 
(www.K4TLH.net/training ).�
____________________________________ 

 

TOSRV Thank You 
 
TOSRV went off without a hitch on April 
14 and 15.  Close to 200 cyclists 
participated in the 200 mile/kilometer ride 
going from Quincy to Albany and back.  
About 45 hams from TARS as well as the 
Thomasville and Albany clubs provided 
communication and monitored safety for 
the riders on the two day event.  Thanks 
goes out to the Thomasville and Albany 
clubs in the coordinated effort.  Close to 
home, the following TARS members gave 
up all or part of their weekend to work the 
event: 
 
Alan, N4KGT, as net control; Alan, 
W1ABT as Tail End Charlie; Norm, 
K4GFD, with the mechanic; Terry N0TW 
with the medic; Jim K4IMO; Stan, K4SBZ; 
Elizabeth, K4EAZ;  Bob, W4MMW; Dave, 
WA4WES; Ivan, W4FWL; Sal, K4YFW; 
Brady, KJ4YSP; Richard, KJ4ZOC, Kerry, 
AI4CW, Richard, W1AAO; and myself, 
KI4MAJ.  I want to express a sincere 
thank you to all of the above for a job well 
done.   
      
 Larry Pushor 
 
 



____________________________________ 
 

Radio Reunion 
 

One of our regular traditions is the annual 
Radio Reunion, a dinner where members 
of several of the local clubs get together 
for dinner and eye-ball QSOs. This year it 
is TARS’ turn to host the Reunion. A 
committee, chaired by Sal Martocci, 
K4YFW, has a dinner program including 
speakers.  
 
We want to extend an invitation to all the 
Hams in Tallahassee and in surrounding 
areas to come to this event. Club 
affiliation is not required. The only 
requirement is to be a licensed Ham or 
their spouse. This event is handled like a 
family reunion, so children are also 
welcome. Attendees are asked to bring a 
side dish to share. Grilled chicken and tea 
will be provided by TARS.  
 
The dinner will be held on Saturday, April 
28. A flyer with all the details has been 
distributed separately. 
_________________________________ 

 

Club Website 
 

Many changes have been made to the 
club website (www.k4tlh.net ) recently. 
You are invited to go to it and send any 
comments that you have about it to Stan 
at K4SBZ.Stan@gmail.com. The website 
is a work-in-progress and there is much 
more that can be added. Therefore, your 
input is needed to make it more useful to 
our members. 
_________________________________ 
 
Computer Prediction Models for 

the 147.03 Repeater 
 
The diagrams below represent a 
computer prediction models of the 147.03 

repeater and its coverage prepared by 
Randy, AG4UU.  Talk-in is based on a 
mobile radio at 50 watts with a typical 
install.   
 
Talk In: 

 
 
Talk Out: 

  
 
Anyone wishing to see full screen 
versions of these footprints for better 
analysis should go to the club website 
(www.k4tlh.net) and look for the 
“Footprint 147.030 Repeater” tab under 
the “Repeaters” tab. 
_________________________________ 
 
 

Next Meeting – Speaker: Mike, 
K4ICY and Stan, K4SBZ:  

Field Day 
 
 

Stan, K4SBZ will lead off with an 
overview of Field Day. Mike, K4ICY, will 
then get into the details of planning the 
TARS’ 2012 Field Day activities. 
Members should be prepared to become 
involved in this major event of the year.   
 



The meeting will be held on May 3rd at 7 
pm at the St. Francis of Assisi Episcopal 
Church, Fellowship Hall, 3413 Old 
Bainbridge Road. 
____________________________________ 
 

The Lunch Bunch 
 

Every Friday about 11:30 a.m., the 
parking lot of the Golden Corral on 
Monroe Street fills with vehicles with radio 
antennas attached. Many members of 
TARS and even non-members get 
together for lunch and lively conversation 
about Amateur Radio and any other topic 
that might come up. Frequently someone 
will bring a new HT that they are having 
trouble programming. 
 
 

 

A number of local amateurs are unable to 
attend the monthly meetings, so the 
luncheons are their contact with other 
club members. Others attend both the 
luncheons and the regular meetings. 
Although no business is conducted, the 
president attends many luncheons so that 
members can discuss items of interest. 
Everyone is welcome. 
 
____________________________________ 

 
Some Local Nets 

 
North Florida Amateur Radio Emergency 
Communicatons Net: Dailey, 9 a. m.: except 
Sunday, 3950 kHz  

 

 
Capital District EmComm Training Net: 
Sunday, 7:30 p. m.: 146.655 MHz 

 
Capital District ARES: Sunday, 
8 p. m.: 146.655 MHz 
 

 
SKYWARN 

 

 
The first Sunday of every month, we have 
three special ARES/SKYWARN nets.  One on 
75 meters, on or near 3958KHz (+/-) at 1930 
hours Eastern time.  At the conclusion of this 
net, most everyone moves to 7245KHz (+/-), 
and picks up the round table there.  At 2000 
hours Eastern, the regular weekly Capital 
District ARES net meets on 146.655MHz, and 
we are joined by station WX4TAE, at the 
National Weather Service Office in 
Tallahassee.  During the first portion of this 
net, one of the staff meteorologists joins us 
on the air and provides a retrospective of the 
previous month's weather patterns, a brief 
forecast of what we might expect for the 
coming month, and also takes specific 
questions from stations who have checked in 
to the net.  Please join us for these very 
informative ARES/SKYWARN nets - the first 
Sunday of every month. 
 
Florida Phone Traffic Net:  Daily, 6:55 am: 
3940 kHz  
 
Florida Midday Traffic Net: Daily, Noon: 7242 
kHz  
 
North Florida Phone Net: Daily, 
2330Z: 3950 kHz,  
 
Thomasville Amateur Radio Club Thursday 
Night Net - 8pm local every Thursday 
night, 147.195 repeater, + offset, with   
141.3 tone 
 
Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio Club: 
Monday, 8:00 pm, 145.450 MHz, PL 94.8 
 
Jefferson County Net: Monday, 8:00 pm on 
the Monticello, WX4JEF, 145.43 MHz, PL 
94.8 
 
 

 



____________________________________ 
 

Our Neighbors 
 

Thomasville Amateur Radio Club (TARC) 
 
Meetings: The first Saturday of each 
month at  7:30 pm at the Plaza 
Restaurant in downtown Thomasville.  
 

 
 

Net: TARC Thursday Night Net - 8pm 
local every Thursday night, 147.195 
repeater, + offset, with   141.3 tone 
  
South West GA ARES  
 
Net - 9pm every Thursday night, 147.195 
Repeater, + offset, 141.3 tone. 
 
 

Sportsman's Paradise Amateur Radio 
Club (SPARC) 
 
Meetings: Third Thursday of each month 
at the Wakulla County Emergency 
Management Facility at 7:30 pm 
 

Jefferson County 
 

Net: Monday evening at 8:00 pm on the 
Monticello, WX4JEF, 145.43 repeater; PL 
94.8. 
____________________________________ 
 

Trading Post 

 
 
Assisting Other Amateurs: Towers, 
Equipment Maintenance 
 
As of right now I can still climb towers which is a 
real good asset that I have. Assisting other 
amateurs with installing equipment and antennas. 
Being able to maintain the equipment with proper 

test equipment and be able to put up antennas 
upon request. Carry a F.C.C. radiotelephone 
operator’s license and degree in electronics 
technology out the University of Alaska 
Anchorage. 
 
Michael Williams, AL1A, al1amdw@gmail.com  
Phone: 850-727-1539 
 
Help Needed: Low Power FM (LPFM) 
Tower 
 
I’m a legally blind retired broadcaster and am 
looking to get a construction permit for a low 
power FM (LPFM) radio station either in eastern 
Leon County, or otherwise near Sopchoppy, as I 
have family there. 
 
I may be looking for someone to help me 
locate/construct a small tower for this, probably no 
more than 75 feet in height or so. 
 
I was curious as to whether any of your members 
might be interested in helping with such a project. 
This station is to be non-commercial. I’m 
interested in Wakulla County because I love it 
there, and there’s not really a station serving that 
area. Everyone wants to be in the heart of 
Tallahassee. 
 
Alan McCall, alanmccal@hotmail.com  
Phone: 850-877-4641 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

If you have personal amateur radio items 
that you would like to sell or need, we will 
publish short requests in the newsletter, 
subject to editorial review. Please send 
your requests to the newsletter editor at 
TallyAmateurRadio@gGmail.com  by the 
20th of the month. 
 

 



____________________________________ 
 

The QSL Card…Still Fun 
 

� � �
�

From QST May 2012 
de Phil N4IPH 

 
I picked up my May 2012 issues of QST from 
the mailbox a few minutes ago and turned to 
the “In This Issue” (Table of Contents) to see 
what articles I may want to read first.  I 
usually skip over the construction projects 
and the Product Reviews. I don’t have time to 
use the “stuff” I already own and don’t need 
anything new for a while.   
 
Near the bottom right of the first page of the 
“In This Issue” was an article titled, The QSL 
Card-Still Relevant, Still Fun  by Skip Arey, 
N2EI, on page 71.  I quickly turned to the 
article and started reading. The first point 
Skip made was that the LoTW (Logbook of 
the World) has just about eliminated or at 
least greatly reduced the exchange of QSL 
Cards between Amateur Radio operators.  I 
can remember when I finally earned the 
privilege of operating on HF. I think I sent a 
QSL for almost every HF contact I made. 
Over the years I accumulated boxes and 
boxes of QSL cards. 
 
With the almost “instant confirmation” of a 
contact with the LoTW and the ever-
increasing cost of international postage, we 
will probably see more reduction in sending 
QSL cards in the next few years. 
Before the “home computer,” most hams had 
to use some form commercial printing to 
produce the QSL cards in any volume. How 
many of us used “The QSL Man-W4MPY” to 
produce our first QSL cards? 
 
Skip takes a look at the increasing cost to 
send a single QSL postcard. In 1976 it was 
about 9 cents to send a card within the US; 
today it is 32 cents.  He sends a card to every 
contact he makes, with a return rate of about 

50%.  If he needs the card for an award or 
some other reason, he includes return 
postage and a SASE.  A number of Hams 
send QSL cards for international contacts 
only; others for special events & DXpeditions 
only. 
 
How about the cost of producing a QSL card?  
With modern computers, scanners and multi-
color graphic printers, it is very easy to 
produce a fairly nice QSL in just a few 
minutes. There are plenty of graphics 
available on the internet.  Microsoft Word can 
do a very good job if you want a quick and 
simple card. There are even specialized 
software programs available such as QSL 
Maker from IW5EDI at no charge. I have 
used an older program, “Label, Cards and 
More” for a number of years. It not only does 
post-card size QSL’s, but also “eyeball cards” 
in the business card format. Avery has a free 
“Design Pro” software available on their 
website. It does just about everything.  Once 
you get the “basic card,” you can generate a 
number of different cards, depending on what 
Event or Contest you were in for the contact, 
by adding or deleting information.   
 
Some of the most unusual cards come from 
DXpeditions and Special Events.  Some may 
even be “historical” and occur only once. 
Skip says that ”not only does a QSL show 
that you made a specific contact, but it can be 
used to interest others in Amateur Radio.”  
Occasionally he receives a SWL request for a 
card. In addition to a card, he sends 
information on his station and how to get an 
Amateur License. This is sent by return mail. 
 
Skip concludes with a request that we “Keep 
the Tradition of the QSL Alive”.  Nothing says 
you can’t use the LoTW to log your contact 
and then turn around and send a QSL.  
Remember you can still use the “incoming” 
and “outgoing” QSL Bureaus. The “incoming” 
only requires you to keep a few SASE  
envelopes on file. The ARRL “outgoing” 
bureau requires ARRL membership and 
charges a small fee to send your cards in 
bulk.  Both are a great deal and saves the 



cost of individual postage. The only drawback 
is the time factor in receiving the card. 
 
Remember… You’ll never know who is on 
the radio until you receive the QSL Card.  
____________________________________ 
 

Topics of Interest 
 

Have an idea you would like to share with 
your fellow hams? Interested in one of the 
new exotic digital modes and would like 
to get others interested in it too? Found a 
blog somewhere that you think others 
would find interesting? 
 
Members are encouraged to submit items 
of interest for publication. Items should be 
brief and may be edited for spelling, 
grammar, punctuation, etc. The President 
and Newsletter Editor reserve the right to 
determine which items will be included in 
the Newsletter. The deadline for 
publication is the 15th of the month. 
 

 
 

Pictures, too . If you have taken pictures 
at an event and would like to submit them 
for possible inclusion in the newsletter, 
forward them to the Newsletter Editor or 
to the President. Please send action 
shots, if possible, and try to avoid pictures 
of the backs of people’s heads. 

____________________________________ 
 

Disclaimer 

 
 

The Printed Circuit is not representative 
of the views or opinions of the whole 
organization, and such views and 
opinions expressed herein are of the 
individual author(s). 
____________________________________ 
 

Updates of Information 

 
If you are aware of any updates, changes 
or corrections to any of the information in 
this newsletter such as information about 
Our Neighbors, Local Nets or Repeaters, 
please forward that information to us at 
TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com for 
inclusion in future newsletters. 
____________________________________ 
 

E-mail Addresses 

 
Please forward any additions or changes 
of e-mail addresses for delivery of the 
Newsletter to 
TallyAmateurRadio@Gmail.com .  
 
Also notify us if you do not wish to 
continue to receive the newsletter. 
____________________________________ 



Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 

TARS Meeting Minutes  
April 5, 2012 

 
7:00 PM Introduction Guests 
 
Jim Brody and his wife, Dave Barton, Ryan Whitney, Mike Van Dyke 
 
7:10 PM Program Summary 
 

Dave Barton, AI4GF, provided a brief overview of SKYWARN and related emergency 
communications systems for the region.  He also discussed kit building and QRP projects.  
Other TARS members described some of their homebrew projects, including Mike, K4ICY. 

 
8:00 PM Break 
 
8:20 PM Officer Reports 
 

Minutes for the month of March 2012 accepted. 
 
Treasurers Report by Larry Pushor, KI4MAJ 
 

As of February 15, 2012, bank balance was $2,288.00 with receipts of $243 during the 
reporting period and $127.00 in expenses for a balance of $2,403. 

 
Repeater Report 
 

Randy Pierce, AG4UU, reported that all three repeaters were operating satisfactorily. 
 
Education and Training Report 
 

Alan Terrell, K4KGT, reported that two people were tested on April 3. Congratulations to 
Troy Kinsey, KD6JUV, for advancing to the Extra class license.  
The next training session is scheduled for June 2, 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM at St. Francis of 
Assisi with testing on June 2, June 5 and at Field Day. 
 

8:25 PM Open Discussion 
 

Mike Maynard, K4ICY, is finalizing preparations for Field Day. The May meeting will be 
used to complete assignments.  A fox hunt is planned for Field Day this year. 
 
Stan Zawrotny, K4SBZ, stated that the TARS website is still in development. 
 
TOSRV scheduled for April 14-15 plans finalized, although several slots still needed to be 
filled as of the meeting. 
 
Sal Martocci, K4YFW, and John Sample, K4ZNC, updated TARS members on the Radio 
Reunion scheduled for April 28 at St. Francis of Assisi.  Sal asked for volunteers for talk-in, 
computer and data projector, coolers, table setup and food, clean up. 
 
May 12 is the date for the TARS hamfest. 
 



9:05 PM Old Business 
 

Motion by Jon to accept proposed changes for TARS bylaws as recommended by 
committee. Motion second by Chief Fusilier, KA5USN, and amendments to the bylaws 
passed with a voice vote. 
 
Motion by Randy Pierce, AG4UU, that TARS as a club and members individually provide 
information to the FCC for the amateur radio study. Second by Gary, KA3FZO . Discussion 
ensued as to who would be responsible for creating a response on the part of TARS. David 
Miner, W4SKG, agreed to take written contributions from members and compile a report.  
David gave a deadline of April 24 for information to be sent to him. 
 

9:25 PM Meeting Adjourned 

 



 
 

TARS Treasurer’s Report  
 

TARS Treasurer’s Report 
May 2012 

 
 

Beginning balance March 15, 2012 
 Checking Account:                      $  613.20   
 Savings Account:                           1790.19 
           $2403.39   
Summary of month’s activities: 
     Total Receipts deposited in Savings Account                   $    0.22 
     Total added to Checking Account due to lost check         $100.00  
     Total Expenses for the month                                            $128.95 
      
Receipts derived from the following: 
          $   0.22   Interest added to Savings Account 
           100.00   St. Francis check #884 lost in the mail 
         $100.22 
Expenditures:  
            100.00   St Francis of Assisi Church, donation                                      
              28.95   Talquin Electric for Bethel Rd Tower, 4-8-2012 billing 
          $128.95     Total 
 
Outstanding Expenses: 
 None 
 
Ending Balances on April 15, 2012: 
   Checking Account:         $  584.25 
            Savings Account:           1790.61  
                            Total                    $2374.66 
 
          00 Members renewed or joined since last report. 
                Individuals 
                Family members 
     Student 
 

Dues for renewing individuals, as well as family members, is $15.00.  Membership fee for new 
members joining in April is $10.00. 

 
 



 
 
 

 The Radio Amateur is... 

CONSIDERATE... never knowingly operates in such a way as to lessen the 
pleasure of others. 

LOYAL...  offers loyalty, encouragement, and support to other amateurs, local 
clubs, and the American Radio Relay League, through which Amateur Radio in the 
United States is represented nationally and internationally. 

PROGRESSIVE... with knowledge abreast of science, a well-built and efficient 
station and operation above reproach. 

FRIENDLY... slow and patient operating when requested; friendly advice and 
counsel to the beginner; kindly assistance, cooperation and consideration for the 
interest of others. These are the hallmarks of the amateur service. 

BALANCED...  radio is an avocation, never interfering with duties owed to 
family, job, school or community. 

PATRIOTIC... station and skill always ready for service to country and 
community. 

-- The original Amateur's Code was written by Paul M. Segal, W9EEA, in 1928 .
 
 
 
 

 



Repeaters 
x 

 

Location County 
Call 
Sign 

Emergency 
Power 

Digital 
Mode 

Output 
Freq 

CTCSS 
Encode Aux or Remote Site 

Antenna 
Height 

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK No  145.450 - 94.8  300  

Crawfordville Wakulla K4WAK Yes   444.450 + 94.8   400 

                  

Greensboro Gadsden K4GFD Unk   147.39+ 94.8   Unk 

                  

Quincy Gadsden W4EAF Yes   147.165+ 94.8   250 

                  

Tallahassee Leon N4PG Yes   146.610 - 203.5   200 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   146.655 - 94.8   600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes P-25 146.910 - 94.8   37 5 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   147.030 + 94.8   750 

Tallahassee Leon KA4EOC Yes   147.285+ 94.8   350 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH Yes   442.100 + 94.8 ������
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600 

Tallahassee Leon K4TLH No   442.850 + 94.8   275 

Tallahassee Leon KJ4G Yes   443.400 + 131.8 $�����%�&�
�	�
��'����
(��)���

575 

Tallahassee Leon AE4S Yes   443.950 + 94.8   500 

Tallahassee Leon N4NKV Yes   444.400 + 131.8   CRMC  
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon KD4MOJ Yes   444.0 94.8   TMH 
(200) 

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 146.835 - DV   18 0  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 443.45 + DV    18 0  

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1293 - DV   180   

Tallahassee Leon NF4DG Yes D-Star 1253 DD   180   

                  

Wacissa Jefferson K4TLH No   147.00 94.8   300 

         

Reno Georgia KE4URL Yes  145.170 - 141.3  600 

 
The Repeater list is now available on the TARS website (www.k4tlh.net/repeaters).  





 

New Membership or Renewal Form 
 
This form can be used for new members or for renewals. If you have not changed any 
information from last year, merely make payment to TARS. Complete the form with your 
name and indicate your member type and ARRL membership status. For Family status, 
complete a form for each member. 
 
Name: ___________________________________________ Call Sign: _________ 
Address: ___________________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________________________ 
City: ____________________________ State: _____________ ZIP: ______-_____ 
Member type: Individual ____ Family ____ Student ____ (check one) 
Home Phone ( ) _____-___________ Work Phone: ( ) _____-___________ 
Cell Phone ( ) _____-___________ 
E-Mail Address: ______________________________________________________ 
ARRL member (y/n) ______ TARS Van trained (y/n) ______ 
 
You need not be a licensed amateur radio operator to join the Society. An interest in 
radio communications is all that is required.  
 
Membership dues for the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society run $15 annually per 
individual or family. 
 
Students (with valid ID) can join for free!  
 
New members pay pro-rata based on the number of months remaining in the calendar 
year ($1.25 per month). Renewing members pay $15 dues; except after July, dues 
become $7.50. After September, they drop to $5.00. 
 
Please make your dues check payable to the Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society (or 
TARS). Bring your check with the additional information to the next monthly meeting of 
the Society and give it to the Treasurer, or mail your check and this form to the 
Tallahassee Amateur Radio Society, C/O Treasurer, P. O. Box 37127, Tallahassee, FL, 
32315. 
 
If you are interested in becoming a member of the American Radio Relay League 
(ARRL), their dues are $39 annually and includes a subscription to QST, their monthly 
magazine. Go to http://www.arrl.org/join.html for membership in the ARRL. TARS is an 
ARRL sanctioned organization. 
 

                                                                                                        
 

 
 


